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Construction Workers Can Police Industry For Safety 
 
by Herman Benson  
 

In his very informative article in the Fall 2008 Regional Labor Review, Professor Vernon Mogensen 

criticizes the record of OSHA under the Bush administration for its failure to protect construction workers 
against dangerous conditions in the industry, conditions that lead to depressing statistics of death and 
injuries.  I would like to take off on one subject that he alludes to when he writes, "   
 
"Workers must … be empowered to inspect and report dangerous working conditions without fear of 
reprisals….  immunized against retaliation for reporting injuries and illnesses  for their own safety and 
health and for a more accurate count."   
 
We certainly need more and more government inspectors, and they must inspect more often and more 
honestly. More inspection by honest inspectors are bound to do some good, but there's a limit to what any 
inspectors can accomplish, even the best, by appearing, with or without warning, on the site where all that 
complicated equipment, with thousands of parts, is assembled.  They can't go over every one of those 
straps, ropes, and cables; those wheels, pulleys, and gears; those nuts and bolts that hold everything 
together. Were the right-size rods inserted, hammered into place, and properly fixed to hold the connected 
units together? Were all the scaffolds securely fixed to the walls?  Was someone satisfied with dangerous 
cost-cutting shortcuts? 
 
Inspectors, even if honest and diligent can see only so much. But there are thousands of others who can do 
more: the construction workers actually at the work sites on the job, those who put everything together 
and actually use all that equipment. Their lives are at risk when safety precautions are ignored. When 
there's death in an accident, occasionally a bystander is victimized;  always it's at least one construction 
worker, often more.   But no one in a position of authority encourages them to watch over the work and 
speak up when they know working conditions are dangerous. No one calls on those workers who have 
most at stake --- their lives --- to blow the whistle on the lethal dangers in construction.  
 
Too many employers want only employees who will work swiftly and keep their mouths shut. Without 
protection, non-union workers --- especially the undocumen



become "travelers," roaming the country for work where their reputation as good union members is still 
unknown. 
 
The most loyal union members can be victimized by the employers' arbitrary right to reject. In the 
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, local officers and union activists have been trying for 
years to get rid of that onerous provision in their contracts. At the IBEW convention in 2001, the 
delegates directed the IBEW leaders to end the unilateral right to reject and replace it with a provision that 
required "good cause" for any rejection, In 2006, the convention delegates repeated their demand for the 
change. But for one reason or another, the union has failed to make thc change.  And so, in the IBEW as 


